
 

  

  
  

   
    

    
    

  
   

  
  

 

May 14, 2004 

Press Release No 300/04 

ORDER ISSUED TO CHECK STRAY CATTLES 

Shillong, May 14, 2004: The District Magistrate, South Garo Hills, Mr. T Dkhar, in an official circular 
issued recently, urged the cattle owners not to leave their cattle astray within the jurisdiction of 
Baghmara Municipality area, failing which the concerned cattle owners would be penalized in 
accordance with the provision of Section 25 of the Cattle Trespass Act, 1871. 

According to the circular, the stray cattle moving freely in and around Baghmara town has been 
causing damages to public roads, bridges and also creating public nuisance. 

Meanwhile, the Deputy Commissioner, South Garo Hills District, Baghmara, has informed that the 
Chief Minister’s Grievances Box is being installed in the office of the Deputy Commissioner, 
Baghmara, for the people to lodge their complaints/suggestions. These will be forwarded to the 
Chief Minister’s Secretariat for information and necessary action of the Chief Minister. 


